GWERNYFED COMMUNITY COUNCIL
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 11TH SEPTEMBER
AT 7.30PM IN ST PETERS CHURCH HALL,GLASBURY
Present:
         Mr  Derek Price (Chairman)
                              Councillor Geraint Hopkins (Vice Chairman)
                              Mr David Edlin                              
                              Mr Eric Hoole                              

                              Mr Ray Jeffries

                              Mr Andrew Jones
In Attendance:     Mr Michael Hutchings (Clerk)

N

                                                                                                                            ACTION

     1) Opening comments & Declarations of Interest

Mr Derek Price took the Chair and welcomed everyone to the 
     meeting especially the 5 local residents who had expressed an interest  

     in joining the Council, namely, Pat Borland, Moira Bridges, Margaret 

     David, Cheryl Hyde and Will Kilner.
     DP explained that there currently 4 vacancies on the Council and that 

     at the moment Velindre didn’t have a voice on the Council. He 

     therefore hoped that some of those present would put their names 

     forward.  
2) To Receive Apologies for Absence 

     None
3)
Minutes of the last meeting 

The Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd July were approved
subject to the following amendments:-

4) Matters Arising – Glasbury School.
                                     
     This paragraph to be redrafted as follows:-

     “ AJ reported that the recruitment process for the appointment of a 

        new Head had been abandoned due to falling pupil numbers. The 

        abandonment of the existing early learning provision meant that 

        there could be as few as 5 pupils come September. Clearly some 
        alternative pre-school provision would be required (eg a play bus)
        and AJ undertook to draft a letter to the new cabinet member for 
        education (Myfanwy Alexander)” 

     4) Matters Arising
              The revised Minutes of the meeting held on 7th February when the 
               new stable block at Becksfoot was discussed were approved and MH

               was asked to send a copy to Mr Lewis.                                                        MH 
               AJ’s draft letter to Myfanwy Alexander was approved and it was 

               agreed that this should be sent by the Clerk on behalf of the whole

               Council                                                                                                          MH 

               GH reported that the enquiry into the BBNP LDP would open in

               October and that one of the main issues to be addressed would be the 
               lack of affordable housing.

               Whilst the present 40mph speed limit on the A438 between Glasbury 

               and Three Cocks had improved the situation it was felt that there was

               a case for extending the present 30mph limit in the vicinity of Glasbury 

               Bridge. MH reported that Glasbury Community Council were in favour

               of a joint approach to PCC (Tony Caine) and welcomed the idea of a 
               joint meeting. MH was asked to put forward Tuesday 25th September as   MH
               a possible date. EH commented  that  SIP’s  seemed to be an effective 
               deterrent to speeding. DE undertook to produce an aide memoire              DE
               covering the present situation.
               AJ noted the increased use by the Welsh Government of One Voice 

               Wales as a consultee (to represent the views of  individual 

               Community Councils) and felt it might be prudent for the Council to 
               take a rather greater interest in the activities of One Voice Wales.            


5.  Literature & Information received                                                                 
(i) Welsh Government – consultation document on the discretionary powers available to unitary authorities and community councils to promote or improve their economic, social or environmental well-being of their area.  
                               Doubts were expressed as to whether the necessary funding           

                               would be forthcoming but AJ agreed to review the document      AJ
(ii) One Voice Wales – Training Courses

                               Noted
(iii) One Voice Wales – The Voice

                                Noted

(iv) PCC – B2N Interreg Project – Conference to be held 
          on 9/10 October

                               Noted

(v) Neighbourhood Policing Report 

                               Noted
     6)  Financial Matters 
(i) MH reorted that the Auditors had now approved the Council’s 
Accounts and DP signed them off.

(ii) The Clerk’s salary and expenses in the sum of £233.56 were 
          approved. 
 7)  County Councillor’s Report
             GH reported that Brian Price and the flooding engineer had now put 

             together a programme for dealing with the perennial problem of flooding 

             but that it wouldn’t be implemented this year as there was no funding 
             available.
             GH eported that £1.4M had been set aside for converting existing street     

             lights to LED operation which would allow rather more of them to be        
             left on. However, this was supposed to cover the whole of Powys. 

             Moreover the scheme had now been put “on hold”.

10)   AOB 
EH indicated that he wished to resign as the Council’s representative on 

The Gwernyfed Sports Centre Committee and it was agreed that RJ should 

take his place with a handover at the November meeting.

EH had carried out some informal soundings with regard to the possibility

of siting a bus stop outside The Harp but as it was only 100yds from the 

next bus stop it was decided not to pursue this matter. It was noted that 
individual bus drivers had a fair amount of discretion as to where they 

actually stopped.

MH was asked to circulate draft minutes to every member of the 

Council within 10 days of the meeting with Councillors responding
promptly with their comments. Any comments to be incorporated into an 

amended set of Minutes which would then be re-circulated.                         ALL   

AJ reported that Glasbury School was now to close and that the Head of 
Llyswen School had been appointed temporary Head to oversee the 

closure process and subsequent disposal of assets. It was noted that there 

is a footpath which runs past the school from Glabury Church to Coed y 

Bolyn Common.The path is well established but it non-adopted. With the closure of the school and an uncertain future for the site, it was hoped that 
a right of way across the adjacent field could be established once the 
school had formally closed. AJ agreed to make preliminary enquiries.         AJ                         
It was also noted that the gates to the school field are currently not locked,

and there is evidence of vehicles entering the site. AJ agreed to investigate 

the possibility of securing the gates.                                                                AJ
           11)     Date of next meeting
                     Tuesday 2nd  October at 7.30pm in Velindre Village Hall

              There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.50pm     
